
September 13, 2013 

 

 

To:   Dan Garcia, Prescott National Forest 

From:  Steve Sams, National Wild Turkey Federation 

Subject:   Final Report for Log Spring Project,   Agreement No.   13-PA-11030905-001 

 

All work specified in the project agreement for the Log Spring Project between the Prescott National 

Forest and the National Wild Turkey Federation has been completed 

 

Summary 

A three rail pipe fence was constructed around Log Spring utilizing materials provided by the Prescott 

National Forest to prevent livestock and motorized vehicles from damaging the spring and riparian area.   

Two wood and cable watergaps were installed with materials provided by the NWTF to allow high water 

flow and debris from taking out the pipe fence. 

Cooperators in addition to the NWTF include Mule Deer Foundation, Arizona Game and Fish 

Department, Arizona Sportsmen for Wildlife Conservation.   Cooperators financial contributions paid for 

the welding on the pipe fence and all other materials utilized.  Labor to assist the welder and to 

construct the watergaps was provided by the Yavapai Yelpers Chapter of NWTF. 

 

 

 

Steve Sams 

National Wild Turkey Federation 

 



 
Pipe fence constructed around Log Spring 

 

Watergap constructed at lower end of Log Spring 


